
 

 
 

 
March 2023 Newsletter   

 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
INSET For April 
An INSET day has been organised for Monday 17th April 2023.  We welcome all of 
our pupils back to school on Tuesday 18th April 2023 for the start of a very busy 
Summer term. 
 
School Uniform 
Please ensure that your child is wearing full school uniform each day.  Fashion 
hoodies, jumpers and coloured joggers/leggings are not encouraged. The children 
are welcome to bring in an additional polo shirt that can be changed into after their 
30 x 5 sessions.  Please avoid any heeled boots which cause trips and falls during 
30 x 5 sessions, breaktimes and lunchtimes.  Trainers or school shoes please. 
 

 
 
We have a large collection of rep-loved school uniform that all of our families are 
welcome to have – Please speak to Mrs Parry, our Family Engagement and 
Attendance Officer. 
 
Universal Primary Free School Meals (UPFSM) 
Since the 5th September 2022 all full time Nursery and Reception children have 
been offered a Universal Primary Free School Meal (UPFSM). Since January 2023 
Year 1 pupils have also been offered a UPFSM.   This is an important step in 
reaching the shared ambition of ensuring no child goes hungry whilst in school. 
Following the successful roll-out of the previous phases, we are pleased to inform 
you that from the start  of the new term in April 2023, all Year 2 pupils will also be 
offered a UPFSM.  Further correspondence from the Authority will follow to update 
Year 2 Parents/Carers. 
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Breakfast Club 
The school’s Breakfast Club provision continues to be very popular in the mornings.  
Doors open at 8:15am until 8:35am. Please ensure that all children attending 
Breakfast Club have an adult with them until the doors open. 
 
 
After School Club 
After School Club continues to run on a Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursday.  Please ensure that you pre-book with Miss Phillips as places are limited.  
Please either contact the school or email  rebecca.phillips@bryn.ysgolccc.cymru 
Please note there will be no After School Club during the week 27.3.23 and will be 
open from Monday 24th April 2023. 
 
 
Attendance and lateness 
I would like to thank all of our families and children for getting into to school by 
8.55am.  Please continue to make every effort to help your child get to school on 
time.  Doors open at 8.45am each day and close at 8.55am.  It is lovely to see all of 
the children eager and ready to start their lessons.  I am pleased to inform you that 
the schools’ attendance has improved since the Autumn term of 2022.  Many thanks 
for your continued support. 
 
 
The Bryn Sharing Shed 
The Bryn Sharing Shed is now available to help our families and community with 
food items and clothing.  Please contact Mrs Parry if we can help in anyway. 
Please either phone or e mail     lauren.parry@bryn.ysgolccc.cymru 
 
 
Communication – Home and School links 
To ensure we communicate effectively with you, we will continue to use 
OURSCHOOLS APP. This is a FREE app and once downloaded, type in the school 
postcode SA14 9TT and select Bryn school. 
 
 
Parking Polite request  
When dropping off and collecting your child/ren, please only park in the designated 
parking bays on the main road.  To ensure the safety of all of our families, please do 
not drop off or wait at the entry and exit points of the school.  Can I also ask for all of 
our parents/carers and family members to be mindful of our school values and to not 
display unhelpful behaviour and use foul language to both staff and fellow 
parents/carers.   
 
Dates for your diary: 
 

Date Activity  

Friday 17th March 2023 Comic Relief/Red Nose Day – Further details to follow 

Friday 31st March 2023 Last day of school – Easter Holidays 

Monday 17th April 2023 INSET DAY 

Tuesday 18th April 2023 Pupils in school today – Start of Summer Term 

 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Rachel Dawson 
Acting Headteacher 
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Additional Information 
 

        
 
 

 
 


